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Department of Technical Services
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/TE;/,;e;d:;; Modification of Permit Conditions

(ij/ Pending Permit No.: S009-187229, Citrus County
~ Cltrus County Central Landfill

Dear Mr. Plnkerton' m#37§59 ‘
This letter acknowledges receipt of your additional 1nformatlon in

support of pending modifications of permit conditions for the Citrus
County Central Landfill.

This letter constitutes notice that a permit modification will be

required for your project pursuant to Chapter(s) 403, Florida
Statutes.

Your application for permit modification remains incomplete. Please
provide the information listed below promptly. Evaluation of your

proposed project w1ll be delayed until all requested information has
been received.

The following information is needed in support of the solid waste
application [Chapter 17-701, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.)]:

1. Due to inadequate leachate treatment at the Zimpro PACT
plant with chronic difficulties meeting groundwater
_standards for nitrate, coliform, chlorides and total
‘dissolved solids (TDS), the Department requests the status
and/or proposed resolutions of problems at this plant which
are intended to be discussed at Citrus County’s meetlngs
with the plant manufacturer.

2. Informatlon relative to the status of procurement of
materials for installation for the culverts, lined swale
(stormwater conveyance from Cell 1-A to the stormwater
drainage area) and permanent leachate pumping system with
control panel at the lined leachate collection pond is
requested. f ,

3. Provide the Department with the status of hydroseeding of

all slopes. Update the "seeding plan" sketch dated
February 2, 1993.
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4. Provide the Department a status report and/or copy of a
letter to the Department of Forestry requesting use of
their property for spray irrigation.

"NOTICE! Pursuant to the provisions of Section 120.600, F.S. and
Chapter 17-12.070(5), F.A.C., if the Department does not receive
a response to this request for information within 30 days of the
date of this letter, the Department may issue a final order
denying your application. If the response will require longer
than 30 days to develop, you should develop a specific time table
for the submission of the requested information for Department
.review and consideration. Failure to comply with a time table
accepted by the Department will be grounds for the Department to
issue a Final Order of Denial for lack of timely response. A
-denial for lack of information or response will be unbiased as to
the merits of the application. The applicant can reapply as soon
as the requested information is available."

If there are points which must be discussed and resolved, please
contact the undersigned at (813) 744-6100, extension 451.

Sincerely,
4/&1'};4 4/1/;4/7&'4/:/"}.

Robert J. Butera, P.E.
Solid Waste Manager
Division of Waste Management

RJB/ab

cc: Steve Morgan, FDER Tampa
,KiE%EQEQI P.E., FDER Tampa
Kathy Andérson, FDER Tallahassee

Allison Amram, FDER Tampa



